
 
 

 

 

ACER initiates procedure ref. ACER-ELE-2023-007 on amendments to the Harmonised 

Allocation Rules (HAR) methodology 

 

 
On 1 March 2023, all transmission system operators (TSOs), through their European network, 

ENTSO-E, submitted to ACER their proposal for amendments to the Harmonised Allocation 

Rules (HAR) methodology pursuant to Article 51 of Regulation (EU) 2016/1719. 

With their submission, all TSOs also informed ACER that they will complement this proposal 

for amendments to the HAR by a second proposal for amendments to the HAR, concerning 

provisions on collaterals, that they intend to submit this second amendment proposal by 1 

June 2023, and that they would welcome ACER taking one decision on the two amendment 

proposals by 27 October 2023. 

ACER has commenced the procedure ref. ACER-ELE-2023-007 under Article 5(2) of 

Regulation (EU) 2019/942 and Articles 4(6)(d), 4(12) and 51 of Regulation (EU) 2016/1719. 

This procedure will cover both the amendment proposal submitted on 1 March 2023 and the 

one expected by 1 June 2023, with a view to decide on both proposals in a single decision by 

27 October 2023. 

As part of this procedure, ACER will launch a public consultation on the proposed 

amendments of the HAR, following the submission of the amendment proposal concerning 

collaterals. More information on the consultation will be published on ACER’s website. 


